
Riverdale 
 

INT. HIGH SCHOOL GYM - AFTERNOON  
 
VERONICA and BETTY walk over to their bags and take a break 
during cheer rehearsal.  
 

VERONICA  
After this practice, I’ll totally need a 
pedicure. You?  

 
BETTY 

I’ll have homework. 
 

VERONICA 
I know everyone grieves differently, but 
Cheryl’s hosting a pep rally to cope with 
her loss. That’s either brilliant, or 
psychotic, or both.  

 
BETTY 

Yeah, well, at least Cheryl’s not putting on 
an act. Pretending she’s a butterfly when 
she’s really a wasp.  

 
VERONICA 

For the record, the only reason I went into 
that closet with Archie was so that Cheryl 
wouldn’t. 

 
BETTY 

Oh, so you did it to protect me? 
 

VERONICA 
Damn straight. 
 

BETTY 
Okay, so nothing happened between you and 
Archie in the closet, then?  



VERONICA looks at Betty silently.  
 

BETTY CONT. 
Yeah, that’s what I thought. You know, 
Archie and I were fine before you got here.  
 

VERONICA 
If, by fine, you mean he was oblivious and 
you were pining after him in quiet 
desperation.  
 

BETTY 
We were friends, at least.  
 

VERONICA 
You were walking on emotional eggshells 
around him, scared to tell the truth.  
 

BETTY 
Okay, you don’t know me, Veronica.  
 

VERONICA 
It is not my fault he doesn’t like you. 
 

VERONICA reconsiders what she said and sighs. 
 

VERONICA CONT. 
If that’s what you’re thinking. It’s not 
anyone’s fault. It’s not even stupid 
Archie’s. It’s just how it is. Most of the 
time the people we like don’t like us back. 
Romeo and Juliet was the exception, not the 
rule. Look, never speak to me again. If 
that’s what you want, I’ll accept that. But 
what, exactly, did Archie do wrong?  

 
BETTY 

Are you seriously taking his side?  
 



VERONICA 
No, I’m not taking any… 
 

BETTY 
...And this is your way of trying to be 
friends with me again?  
 

CHERYL 
The Pussycats are in! Oh, sorry, ladies, was 
I interrupting?  

 
VERONICA 

As a matter of fact… 
 

BETTY 
No, you’re not. Actually, I was about to 
come and find you, Cheryl. I have a gift 
certificate for hers-and-hers mani-pedis and 
blowouts at Chez Salon. Do you want to come 
with me?  

 
VERONICA 

Don’t do this.  
 

CHERYL 
I never say no to a pedi, Betty. Veronica, 
can I steal her for a second? 
 

CHERYL and BETTY walk away.  


